Minutes of a Committee Meeting of the Fellowship of '1066' Longmarkers held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8-10pm on Tuesday, 12th May, 1992.

Present: Arthur Coleman (in the Chair)

Esther Carpenter
Denis Coleman
Barbara Powell
Ron Powell
Sid Powell
Colin Sinden
Ernie Spray

Joyce Coleman (Secretary)

The Minutes of the last Meeting had been circulated and were taken as read. There were no matters arising.

Dinner/Dance 1993: As previously reported the hotel and band have been booked and the Chairman reported that he has booked the "Wild Oats". Some discussion took place about offering them free tickets or a fee or maybe travelling expenses and it was eventually decided that the Chairman should discuss this matter with them to ascertain their feelings.

Esther Carpenter reported that Geoff Boore was willing to be our guest speaker although no definite booking has been made as yet.

It was unanimously agreed that Brenda Ash of the Medway Velo should be the recipient of the Ladies Plaque on this occasion. This, of course, will be kept as a surprise.

Summer/Autumn Meet: The Chairman reported that the "Wild Oats" are now unable to be with us as John Tobin will be touring in New Zealand at the time.

After various suggestions for replacements Ron Powell and Esther Carpenter are to make separate enquiries and report further.

It was decided that plain tickets should be issued and the Chairman is to contact Dave Morris about this - otherwise Esther Carpenter will provide them. Payment is to be requested at the time of booking.

New Members: Pat and Ted Hill have Accepted their invitations to become Associate Members and have been given their Membership Cards. Pat has purchased a badge.

Norman Channon of the Medway Velo had told the Chairman how much he enjoyed our last Dinner saying that it took him back 30 years and that he would definitely attend in the future as he appreciated what we were trying to do.

He asked if he might join and the Meeting agreed that he should be offered Associate Membership.

Financial Report: Since the last Meeting donations of £10 each have been received from John and Dave Ashdown and £5 from Bob Seward. The former have been banked resulting in a Bank balance of £477.03.

The £5 from Bob Seward and £1.50 from Pat Hill for a badge have been placed in petty cash. A quantity of stamps have been purchased and a few of these and over £4 remain.

At this stage £1 was received for non-wearing of badge. The Bank and Receipt Books were checked and approved.

Any other business: Barbara Powell expressed her sincere thanks for the flowers and good wishe sent to her after the last Meeting, which she was unable to attend, and the Committee extended their continued good wishes.

Esther Carpenter suggested that as we all had a number of photographs concerning cycling which would probably be thrown away or dumped eventually we could perhaps purchase albums for these photos which could in time be given to the Fellowship for safe keeping.

After some discussion this was agreed and Esther Carpenter and Ernie Spray will get together and decide the type of album most suitable and purchase two initially.

Next Committee Meeting: The next Committee Meeting was arranged for Tuesday, 6th Octobar, 1992, to be held at 16, Brading Close, Hastings, at 8.00pm.

There being no further business to discuss a vote of thanks was expressed to the Chairman and Secretary by Ernie Spray and the Chairman thanked all for their attendance.

The Meeting was closed at 9-10pm.

Signed:														•	•	•					•		•	•	•	•
			C	h	a	i	r	m	a	n	0	f	t	h	е		M	е	е	t	i	n	g			